Lauren Knox

From: magaliriveral1@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Magali Rivera <magaliriveral1
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 9:40 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

The signage from the GSR lights up my kitchen with a strobe effect even though it is almost two miles away. It is mot just
a matter of intrusive lights from signage but of the type of light displays that are allowed. Downtown's reputation will
improve as we get more residents to move here but if you make it intolerable for stable tenants and owners, downtown
will stagnant.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
MS Magali Rivera
255 N Sierra St Unit 2304 Reno, NV 89501-1352 magaliriverall@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: art@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Carol Foldvary-Anderson
<art@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 17, 2024 9:09 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: I am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

You have got to be kidding!
Unlimited signs! Electronic, too!

No way!
We already have too much signage! It will make the area look more like the slums than it does already!

| am not interested in that area of Reno. Sure! Slum it out! Bright lights! Lack of landscaping. Sidewalks, cement
everywhere. Cracking and shifting due to the change in weather. Upkeep unlimited!

What the heck it’s a dead zone already!

Let’s do it right folks! More open space. Green areas! Make it something special and delightful to enjoy!
Is that so hard to think of!

| want my kids growing up in that type of environment. Fresh clean, respectful.

| want to walk down streets and enjoy the view! Not see signage about the next new drug for pain, sign up for mental
healthcare, make it rich at our casino!

What are you thinking!

Who are these people in charge making such unthought out decisions!

Any one making the vote to go forward with unlimited signs, should not even be living here!

They don’t get what Reno is about and has the possibility of becoming!

No way.....,City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in
the downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.
This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will

encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.



Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Ms. Carol Foldvary-Anderson
600 Sutcliffe Dr Reno NV Reno, NV 89510-8907 art@varycarol.com



Lauren Knox

From: csoleil52@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Christy Fermoile <csoleil52
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Monday, November 18, 2024 6:41 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Ms. Christy Fermoile
4602 Canyon Ridge Ln Reno, NV 89523-9418 csoleil52@yahoo.com



Lauren Knox

From: cvoitoff@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Charlotte Voitoff
<cvoitoff@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, November 16, 2024 9:37 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms. Charlotte Voitoff

3310 Sunnyvale Ave Reno, NV 89509-5057
cvoitoff@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

==
From: janflangan@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Janice Flanagan
<janflangan@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Saturday, November 16, 2024 9:30 AM
To: Lauren Knox
Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

Our goal should be to upgrade our downtown, not, degrade it. This proposed regulation would be so unsightly. Is that
really what we want? To win a "Tacky" competition?? Please maintain the 2021 regulations and don't listen to the
developers!! City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —
in the downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of
lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Janice Flanagan

3201 Plumas St Reno, NV 89509-4785
janflangan@aol.com
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Washoe County School District

425 East Ninth Street * P.O. Box 30425 * Reno, NV 89520-3425
Phone (775) 348-0200 * Fax (775) 348-0304 * www.washoeschools.net

Board of Trustees: Beth Smith, President * Adam Mayberry, Vice President * Joe Rodriguez, Clerk
Jeff Church * Diane Nicolet * Colleen Westlake* Alex Woodley * Joe Ernst, Superintendent

Kyle Chisholm, School Property Planning Manager
14101 Old Virginia Rd.

Reno, NV 89521-8912

(775) 789-3810
Kyle.Chisholm@WashoeSchools.Net

City of Reno

c/o Angela Fuss, AICP

Assistant Director, Development Services
1 E. First Street

Reno, NV 89501

November 15, 2024
Dear Ms. Fuss,

Thank you for your time meeting with WCSD staff regarding the potential Sign Code Update anticipated
to go to the Planning Commission and City Council for feedback in November and December of 2024,
respectively. We appreciate the opportunity to provide input on the matter.

As you well know, many WCSD school Administrators are desiring to have animated (digital)
freestanding signs installed in order to help effectively communicate with the communities,
neighborhoods, parents, and students. Most schools in Reno currently have freestanding signs that
require manual labor in order to change the content and messaging of these signs. Being that these signs
function as a type of official government sign that communicate important public messaging to our
communities, we feel that including changes to the sign code in order to allow animated signs for schools
should be considered. Also, animated signs are the way of the future as they are easier to read, provide
enhanced engagement, and can be easily modifed to provide real-time updates. Perhaps most
importantly, animated signs would allow for schools to convey important safety and security messages to
the community in a more timely, effective, and efficient manner. Safety of our schools and student must
be a priority and these signs would help with any such communication.

Currently many or all WCSD schools are located in zoning districts that do not allow animated signage at
all (they are prohibited). This is not consistent with other local jurisdicions and is not consistent with
certain State laws that require zoning consistency for schools.

We understand that animated signs may be concerning for certain members of the public and that
perceptions of these signs differ. However, we also understand that many of these concerns may also be
be mitigated with thoughtful and collaborative code updates and processes. We look forward to
continuing this collaboration and believe that there are solutions available that will best serve the City, the
community, and our schools.
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Lauren Knox

=
From: cheriamartin99@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Cheri Martin <cheriamartin99
@everyactioncustom.com>
Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 4:02 PM
To: Lauren Knox
Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, sighage as casinos.

This is my second letter to you decision makers. Please, the area is already so blighted and this would only make things
worse. Reno uses so much electricity and wasteful energy when we have the ability (constant sun) to rectify this why not
use that advantage. We are an urban desert, without trees, scorching in summer. Plant trees not signs.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Mrs Cheri Martin
4289 Cutting Horse Cir Reno, NV 89519-2998 cheriamartin99@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: janeg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jane Grossman
<janeg@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 2:05 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

Reno's downtown is an embarrassment. | forget how awful it is until | bring out of town guests to town. Let's not become
Broadway in NY or Vegas and let's beutify our downtown - let's not add more huge tacky signs that will add more light
pollution to our region.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores — in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for

casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms. Jane Grossman

1665 Green Ash Rd Reno, NV 89511-2701
janeg@asustainableway.com



Lauren Knox

From: fbrendle@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Linda Brown
<fbrendle@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 1:34 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Linda Brown

990 Mirror Lake Ct Reno, NV 89511-8516
fbrendle@aol.com



Lauren Knox

From: eweyman@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Elizabeth Weyman
<eweyman@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, November 15, 2024 1:06 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Elizabeth Weyman

15140 Redmond Loop Reno, NV 89511-4579
eweyman@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: arangel@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Arthur Rangel
<arangel@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 19, 2024 3:23 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores ~in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

As a Certified City Planner having written various sign ordinances, we had the following saying " If everyone shouts, no
one can be heard" How can any sign be effective with so much sign clutter? In addition, if the City wants quality
businesses in downtown, who would open such a business within a tacky area?

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Mr. Arthur Rangel
255 N Sierra St Unit 2301 Reno, NV 89501-1352 arangel@rangelmc.net



Lauren Knox

From: husarj@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Joanne Husar
<husarj@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 19, 2024 1:40 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Ms. Joanne Husar
1622 W 25th St Apt 4 Los Angeles, CA 90007-1530 husarj@gmail.com



RENO CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

REQUEST TO SPEAK/PUBLIC COMMENT FORM

THE FORM MUST BE FILLED OUT COMPLETELY

DATE: [6}((& 1(14 CASE NO. LDC I+<Nh §I

Please Print:

NAME: @Y ea 1E\ EXVEAD
ADDRESS: @ W E\M g\( < LAy 0, f“ew WV gf(‘ﬂ/(
| REPRESENT: NE,VQ o4 {'d §orf AS?% ! c{/‘ﬁcm

I DO NOT WISH TO MAKE A STATEMENT BUT | AM: |
[ﬁ{'lN OPPOSITION

[]IN FAVOR

I WISH TO MAKE A STATEM []IN FAVOR %N OPPOSITION

COMMENTS:

SIGNATURE:




Lauren Knox

From: dkbohall@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kathleen Bohall
<dkbohall@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 16, 2024 6:57 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Ms. Kathleen Bohall
14300 N Whisperwood Dr Reno, NV 89521-5220 dkbohall@charter.net



Lauren Knox

From: ewlerude@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Eric Lerude
<ewlerude@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 11:48 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

My wife Stephanie and I, along with thousands of others, live in downtown Reno. There will be many more living in
downtown Reno with all of the additional condos and apartments being built.

Downtown Reno is not just an entertainment district, the downtown Reno of prior generations. Rather, it now is a
neighborhood with mixed uses and interests.

This is the vision that so many downtown Reno residents have of downtown Reno. You too must have this vision, given
that you have agreed to changes adding more residents to downtown Reno.

So it only seems fair that downtown Reno residents' needs and interests should be taken into account.

If the proposed changes to the sign code do not provide for reasonable restrictions on the location, dimensions and
number of signs, then | am opposed to the changes.

In addition, if the proposed changes to the sign code do not provide the opportunity for downtown Reno residents and
others to give their input and raise objections about a particular sign, then | am opposed to the changes.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Mr. Eric Lerude
255 N Sierra St Unit 1718 Reno, NV 89501-1359 ewlerude@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: katiepackham@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kathleen Packham
<katiepackham@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Monday, October 14, 2024 7:24 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

The biggest draw of buying our home was the gorgeous views of the valley looking south from our home above the
university and Rancho San Rafael. This view included the bright lights of downtown which are fine but the huge digital
signs on the GSR and now J resorts are sure a huge eyesore. | can’t imagine having to look at more of these obnoxious
signs in the future. Reno is NOT a mini Vegas and | wish developers would quit trying to make it into that.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms Kathleen Packham

410 Moraine Way Reno, NV 89503-1226
katiepackham@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: brewskiman1@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Tim Wiener <brewskiman1
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Sunday, October 13, 2024 8:03 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Mr. Tim Wiener
3265 N Ranch Vista Ct Reno, NV 89509-6892 brewskimanl@yahoo.com



Lauren Knox

From: dlee@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Debby Lee Keller
<dlee@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Sunday, October 13, 2024 12:57 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms. Debby Lee Keller

455 Cortono Dr Reno, NV 89521-4296
dlee@hollins.edu



Lauren Knox

From: kathlinray@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kathy Ray
<kathlinray@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 12, 2024 2:58 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

I understand that City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor
stores — in the downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types
of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. Those are already an eyesore. PLEASE do
not allow this to happen!

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Ms. Kathy Ray
3365 Southampton Dr Reno, NV 89509-6826 kathlinray@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: julieuann@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Julie U'Ren
<julieuann@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 12, 2024 1:06 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms. Julie U'Ren

1623 Watt St Reno, NV 89509-3755
julieuann@sbcglobal.net



Lauren Knox

From: mahannahkatherine@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Katherine Mahannah
<mahannahkatherine@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 12, 2024 12:09 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores — in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Katherine Mahannah

566 Ridge St Reno, NV 89501-1720
mahannahkatherine@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: pcn@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Peter Chase Neumann
<pcn@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 12, 2024 11:07 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

t am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores — in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

The taxpaying citizens of Reno voted 25 years ago against allowing ANY NEW BILLBOARDS. The billboard lawyers and city
of Reno attorney appealed the voters' decision to the Nevada Supreme Court, which affirmed the vote which was
substantially opposed to new billboards.

Now the City planning staff is trying once again to overturn the will of the voters, the Supreme Court decision, and the
stipulated settlement that Scenic Nevada and the City of Reno signed years ago. This is a clear act of bad faith on the
part of the city planning department.

Reno is NOT Las Vegas. People here do NOT want more billboards !!
Thank you,
Peter C. Neumann

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mr. Peter Chase Neumann

1 Elm Ct Reno, NV 89501-1712
pcn@att.net



Lauren Knox

From: margievictors@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Margaret Victors
<margievictors@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, October 11, 2024 1:52 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It's also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Reno is trying to promote itself as an outdoor recreation area. However, everything the city and county are permitting
contributes to Reno looking like Detroit at its worst. The digital billboards are ugly. They are distracting to drivers. They
do not contribute at all to the personality of a city.

A better solution would be to remove all flashing and bright signs and to begin to promote a dark sky image. Not only
would that be attractive to tourists and visitors, but it would help the light pollution problem.

Please start thinking about the city and its inhabitants, not just about businesses and getting more money. A "Doorway
to Nature" approach would be so much better than "Another run-down casino town".

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Margaret Victors
5425 Moulin Rouge Ct Reno, NV 89511-4512 margievictors@sbcglobal.net



Lauren Knox

From: swainia@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Swainia Cochran
<swainia@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Friday, October 11, 2024 1:01 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. Its also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

The city should be looking for ways to cleanup sidewalks, get landlords to clean up and improve buildings, and not try to
cover up the greasy look by adding obnoxious flashing signage.
Go for a clean wholesome look for downtown City of Renol!!

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Swainia Cochran

2525 Solari Dr Reno, NV 89509-5123
swainia@charter.net



Lauren Knox

From: brianneyoung83@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Brianne Young
<brianneyoung83@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 10, 2024 9:33 AM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

| am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for
casinos.

Sincerely,

Ms. Brianne Young

20885 Eaton Rd Reno, NV 89521-9778
brianneyoung83@gmail.com



Lauren Knox

From: janined508@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Janine Davenport <janined508
@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 9, 2024 3:55 PM

To: Lauren Knox

Subject: | am writing to you today regarding a very important issue

Dear Lauren Knox,

I am opposed to allowing all businesses in the downtown Mixed-Use — Entertainment District (MD-ED) the same, almost
unlimited, signage as casinos.

City staff has prepared changes to the sign code to allow any business — from pawn shops to liquor stores —in the
downtown district in addition to casinos to have 100-foot-tall signs with no limit on number, size or types of lighting.

This is an invitation for more digital displays as big as those put up by casinos. It’s also a license to expand sign clutter
and further degrade the aesthetics of our city. And having unlimited signage in the “entertainment district” will
encourage applications for zone changes by nearby businesses who happen to be outside the entertainment district, so
that they can have unlimited signs flashing day and night, too.

Downtown has a reputation as a tired looking honky-tonk of a place. There is no reason to allow more tacky digital signs
and unnecessary sign clutter to make it worse. Please protect our downtown from further degradation by scrapping this
proposal to allow non-casino businesses practically unlimited signage regulations that have always been reserved for

casinos.

Sincerely,

Bullboards Janine Davenport

2370 Patidar Dr Reno, NV 89509-5092
janined508 @gmail.com












































































































































































































the process of sending out an alert to our membership and I'd like to include the most current information
that will go to the planning commission this month.

Thanks,
Lori

Lori Wray, Director
Scenic Nevada
608 Lander Street
Reno, NV 89509
775 848-8288





























